
 

 
COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

December 16, 2019 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met December 16, 2019 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Steve Greene, Mark 

Fleming and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

Keith Roe moved to approve the revised 2020 Employment Rules and Regulations for the Courthouse & 

Elected Officials. Mark Fleming seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

The Commissioners reviewed the abatements. Mark Fleming moved to approve abatement numbers 2396 

through 2399. Keith Roe seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

The minutes of the December 9, 2019 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director, discussed working with an architect to draw up specifications for a new 

ambulance garage. He presented a quote of $3500 from Fred Britian, AIA. The Commissioners did not make a 

decision at this time.  

 

Theresa Shipley reported on the progress for painting the Extension Office. She requested hiring someone to 

paint the ceilings.  

 

Mark Fleming moved that the proper officers sign the letters for notice of fence viewing. Keith Roe seconded 

the motion. Motion passed unanimously.   

 

Keith Roe moved and Mark Fleming seconded that the General Fund reimburse the Solid Waste Fund for 

expenses over available cash for 2019 expenses. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, had three estimates to replace a computer. Steve Greene moved to approve the purchase of 

one computer for the Sheriff’s Office. Mark Fleming seconded. Motion passed unanimously.  

  

Don Dean, Campbell & Johnson, stopped by to wish the Commissioners a Merry Christmas and thanked them 

for their business.  

 

Michael Long, Murphy Tractor, said he is interested in bidding on the next motor grader with trade of the 

Komatsu. He discussed placement of their field technicians. He introduced Gabe Dicks, field technician, 

Murphy Tractor.   

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed bids for a motor grader with trade in of the Komatsu. 

Commissioner Greene reported that 220 Road and South of F Road is in need of repair. Joel reported on several 

maintenance projects. The Commissioners discussed the proposed handbook.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m.   

 

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Steve Greene, Chairman 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Mark Fleming, Member 


